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JUNE MEETING MINUTES 

The June 30, 2018 meeting was 

held at Killeen Field. Mike Stone 

opened the meeting at 9:55am. 

The May 26, 2018 Meeting 

Minutes were approved as written. 

Bill Rothenbuhler gave the 

Treasurer’s Report, stating how 

much we have in our Checking 

Account. 

Bob Estrella gave the Membership 

Report, stating that we have 47 

members in the Club, noting that 

only 17 members have renewed so 

far.  

 

Old Business:  

Mike Stone reviewed where we are 

regarding our status at Killeen Field 

as follows: 

 In a Telecon from Chris Kiralla 

four weeks ago, he said he’s 

increasing our rent to 

$1000/month and is sending us a 

Letter stating same. 

 In a follow up Telecon a week 

later, Chris did not accept our 

offer to pay $500/month 

providing he gives us at least a 1 

year Lease.  

 We have not received the “Rent 

Increase Letter”. 

 Chris has not returned any of our 

calls. (Left 4 messages 2 weeks 

ago). 

 

 Letter mailed to Chris Kiralla on 

June 26th with $330 Check for 
July Rent, stating the following: 

 We can’t afford to pay any 

more than the current 

$330/month rent. 

 Get back with us telling us 

whether or not you will accept 

that. 

 If you don’t agree to that, we 

will vacate effective August 

1st. 

 If we don’t hear from you by 

Friday, July 6th, we will 

vacate effective August 1st. 
 

NOTE: At this writing, July 8, 2018, 

we have not heard back from Chris 

Kiralla, nor have we received the 

“Rent Increase Letter”. 
 

Mike Stone stated that we have 

power now in all areas, Mansion, 

Kitchen Area, East Pits and West 

Pits. Thank you Skip & Bob Shaw! 

Mike Stone noted that we will be 

holding our Summer Night Fly on 

Saturday, July 7th. Bob Estrella 

urged members to attend, as it is an 

enjoyable evening out.  

Mike Stone listed remaining 2018 

Events, stating “If we are still here”. 

New Business: 

Bob Estrella read an email that he 

received from the Hemet Model 

Masters stating that they are “very 

sorry to hear” about our Field 

situation. The Letter went on to 

describe their membership costs. 

Harry Hill, President of the AMAA 

(Fisherman’s Retreat) Club 

introduced himself. He stated that 

our members are welcome to come 

and fly at their Fisherman’s Retreat 

Flying Field in Redlands if we lose 

our Field.  

Mike Stone stated that he has also 

received the same offer from the 

M.A.R.K.S Club. Bob Jones stated 

that the same offer would be made 

by the Riverside RC Club. 

 

Show and Tell: 

Bob Estrella showed his FMS 70mm 

EDF F/A-18F. He noted that the 

“scale like” Landing Gear is very 

impressive. He demonstrated the 

retractable Mains & Nose Gear after 

the meeting. 

Mel Santmyers showed his Freewing 

Hawk T1 EDF. It’s powered by a 6 

Cell 5000mah Lipo, Mel stated that 

he has around 30 flights on it.

 

President: Mike Stone (951) 385-3714 

VP: Skip Shaw (909) 224-4775 

Secretary: Bob Estrella (951) 928-2070 

Treas.: Bill Rothenbuhler (951) 845-4801 

Field Director: Vacant 

Field Safety: Roy Truitt (951) 247-0162 
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SHOW & TELL 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Bob Estrella with his 
FMS F/A-18F EDF. 
It’s powered by a  
6 Cell 3300mah Lipo. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Mel Santmyers with his 
Freewing Hawk T1 EDF. 
It’s powered by a 6 Cell 
5000mah Lipo. 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 



 “SUMMER NIGHT FLY OVER GILMAN SPRINGS” REPORT 
 

Our Summer Night Fly was held on Saturday, July 7th, at Killeen Field. We had a great turnout 

with 10 pilots and four spectators in attendance. Open flying started at 6pm, and night flying went 

on from around 8:15pm to beyond 11pm. There was no Moon out this time, so the extra darkness 

made the sight of the “lit up” models in flight extra dramatic.  Although in the middle of a “Heat 

Wave”, it cooled off to a comfortable level shortly after dusk. We held the Door Prize Drawing at 

around 9:45pm, and everyone got something. As usual, attendees had a GREAT TIME! 

 

Pilots (l to r), Sanford Bennett, Eric Nelson, Don Baron, Jay Turner, Jim Markham, 

                       Michael Markham, Bob Estrella, Jim Layes, Mike Stone, and Charles Fisk. 
  

Mike Stone got his 

“first ever” night 

flying in with Bob 

Estrella’s Hobby 

King “Night 

Walrus” sailplane. 

He was delighted 

with how “easy and 

enjoyable” it was, 

stating after the 

flight, “I just may 

have to get one!” 

      The Ladies: Leann Markham, 

Andi Almeida, and 

Mike Markham’s two girls. 
 

 

                                    

 

                        The Door Prizes 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

2018 Consolidated Schedule of RC Events 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 Wednesday, June 27th ............... Chula Vista Model RC Club Float Fly at Otay Lake 
 

 Wednesday, July 4th .................. Corona Radio Control Club Member Appreciation 
 

 Saturday, July 7th ....................... Gilman Springs RC Flyers Summer Night Fly 
 

 Sunday, July 15th ....................... SC² Soaring Competition hosted by Inland Soaring Society 
 

 Saturday, August 4th .................. Menifee Valley Flyers “Hot August Nights Club Appreciation” 
 

 August 11/12th ............................ Hemet Model Masters “Warbirds at Hemet” 
 

 Saturday, August 11th ................ Gilman Springs RC Flyers Mid-Summer Night Fly 
 

 Sunday, August 19th .................. SC² Soaring Competition hosted by Thousand Oaks SS 
 

 Wednesday, August 22nd .......... Chula Vista Model RC Club Float Fly at Otay Lake 
 

 Saturday, September 8th............ Hemet Model Masters Autumn Swap Meet 
 

 Saturday, September 8th............ Menifee Valley Flyers Annual Poker Fly 
 

 Saturday, September 8th .......... Corona Radio Control Club Electric/Gas Fun Fly 
 

 Saturday, September 8th............ Gilman Springs RC Flyers End-of-Summer Night Fly 
 

 Saturday, September 15th.......... Gilman Springs RC Flyers “Warbirds Over Gilman Springs” 
 

 Sunday, September 16th ............ SC² Soaring Competition hosted by Torry Pines Gulls 
 

 October 6/7th ............................... Hemet Model Masters “IMAC Regionals” 
 

 Saturday, October 13th  ............. Gilman Springs RC Flyers Fall Swap Meet 
 

 Saturday, October 20th  ............. Chula Vista Model RC Club Float Fly at Otay Lake 
 

 Sunday, October 21st ................. SC² Soaring Competition hosted by Silent Wings SA 
 

 Saturday, October 27th .............. Corona Radio Control Club Float Fly at Lake Perris 
 

 November 2/3/4th ........................ AMA EXPO WEST at the FAIRPLEX Pomona 
 

 Saturday, December 1st ............. Corona Radio Control Club Christmas Party & Toys for Tots 
 

 Saturday, December 8th ............. Menifee Valley Flyers “Spark of Love Fun Fly & Toy Drive” 
 

 Saturday, December 15th ........... Hemet Model Masters “Holiday Event/Toy Drive” 
 

June 22, 2018 
 
 

  

To make additions and/or changes to the Consolidated Schedule of RC Events, 
 email Bob Estrella at EstrellaRC@hughes.net or phone him at (951) 490-2222. 

mailto:EstrellaRC@hughes.net

